London Carbon Action Network
Committee Meeting

Thursday 25th June 2009 at 11am, Café 171, Jerwood Space, SE1

Attendees:  Steve Nottage (Merton), Jo Gill (Hillingdon), Elizabeth Fowler (Lewisham), Gemma Moore (Harrow); John Mathers (Haringey – Chair), John Davies (Hammersmith & Fulham); Helen Craig (Newham) and Sarah Hitchcock (GLEEN – Secretariat)

Apologies:  Ross Hudson (London Energy Partnership)

	1. Forum meeting – minutes and matters arising
	

	1.1. SH to circulate minutes as well as posting them onto the website
	SH

	1.2. SH to circulate Nick’s presentation on the NI187 work so can view the pan-London results.
	SH

	1.3. Most boroughs have received their raw data from CEN on NI187, but if not chase NL for the information.
	

	1.4. The committee also discussed a range of retrofit programmes available at the moment:

1.5. SHESP (Social Housing Energy Saving Programme) – it is believed that Camden have won a bid to install Wall Insulation in Hard to Treat Homes.

1.6. CESP – the committee discussed concerns that the Fuel Suppliers will fund the most deliverable projects.  A minimum level of private sector homes should be set, as social housing already leads the way, and benefits from high levels of Decent Homes money.
	

	1.7. Ten Easy Measures – the 3 technical trials were discussed (reports on which are due 25/8/09).  It was agreed to contact Danielle Rippin to clarify plans for the scheme.
	SH

	1.8. SH to ask DR how the London CAN can influence and engage with the scheme.  The technical trials were launched at very short notice with no consultation or time for strategic planning.
	SH

	1.9. SH to invite DR (and Mark Johnson if appropriate) to the September meeting to provide an update on the technical trials, and the demonstration project bids.  
	SH

	2. Committee Meeting – minutes and matters arising
	

	2.1. All actions had been completed.
	

	2.2. The proposal for Associate Members to be charged Subscription Fees was discussed.  SH to draft a prospectus (enhance the current leaflet) to attract new membership – include annual access to LBEG members, and site visits as benefits.
	
SH

	2.3. HC can circulate details of LCAN to the Small Business Forum to try to attract new members (we could provide contact details of associate members via our website as a marketing incentive).
	HC

	2.4. SH to review LA’s ability to pay as some members could probably pay higher fees – they may not realise this is an option.
	SH

	2.5. The Committee reviewed the draft membership questionnaire and agreed revisions.  HC to send SH departmental structure example for clarification.
	SH/

HC

	3. 2009-10 Meetings
	

	3.1. SH to contact Ed re: Christmas meeting to agree dates
	SH

	3.2. SH to source venues for the September meeting – not necessarily local authority venues.  SH to get quotes for approval (HC recommended Westminster Methodist Centre).
	SH

	3.3. SH asked the Committee for their response on a presentation request from Zero Carbon developers, who want to present at a meeting prior to September.  It was agreed that LCAN will not arrange an additional meeting for this, but if the organisation wants to host a meeting at which to present their information, LCAN will circulate invitations to members.  SH to reply accordingly.
	SH

	3.4. SH to speak to Ross about using City Hall for meetings – possible to get Committee Rooms instead of Council Chamber for improved seating and presentation facilities. (SH received some poor feedback from recent Council Chamber meetings due to the size and location of screens for powerpoint presentations).
	SH

	4. Agenda for Future Meetings
	

	4.1. London Borough Presentations are popular.  John Mitchinson is due to present on Redbridge next.  Then SH needs to seek new boroughs to present.  
	SH

	4.2. Possible topics include the Islington Energy Doctors Scheme, higher level presentations on sub-regional or regional issues, Local Climate Impacts Assessment (LCLIP).  
	

	4.3. Discussion topic for September meeting:  what have you done with your NI187 data?  Ask members to submit questions/issues for discussion in advance.
	SH

	4.4. Agenda slot for updates from the ESTAC, EAGA, Utilities, etc.
	SH

	4.5. Site Visits – possible locations include BRE Eco Homes, BedZed.  Request other suggestions.
	SH

	5. Any Other Business
	

	5.1. HECA Reporting – there are concerns that the HECA reporting requirement has been left in the balance, and that considerable efforts have been put into reporting on new indicators.  Therefore many authorities are reluctant to have to spend time on another HECA report this year.  One CAN region has already announced its intention to boycott this year’s reporting requirement.  The committee proposes that LCAN could follow suit.  SH to contact all members to inform them that eight LCAN members are in favour of boycotting HECA reporting and to ask other authorities to tell us if they agree.
	SH

	5.2. NI 187 Reporting – it is not yet known when this year’s reporting deadline will fall.  SH to email James Tandy for clarification.  LCAN will offer all members a consortium option to gather data as a group again, and work will need to start over the summer to prepare this year’s mailouts.  GM confirmed that Harrow would co-ordinate payment and contractual arrangements again.  SH to request an updated quotation from CEN and invite all members to sign up to the group.
	SH

	6. Date of next meeting:

6.1. Forum – 10th September 2009 (time and venue TBC)
6.2. Committee – 22nd October 2009 (10.30am, Café 171)
	


